9

CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

FEBRUARY 2007

ROAD SAFETY

A few points:

· As part of the city’s Community Road Safety initiative, Jo and David Lees - along with representatives from the other community committees – are taking part in a Road Safety Training course.

· As a result of this, Jo and David will be able to act as committee’s champions on road safety.  I have had initial discussions with Jo and David about what this might mean in practice but it is early days as the training course has a few more weeks to run.

· The Initiative provides £2000 to Community Committee for road safety-related work (e.g., consultation; publicity; awareness-raising).

· There is a clear link between this initiative and the management of the devolved highways funds, and so to the Participatory Budgeting process.

· I have emailed all local schools to see if they are doing any work around road safety which might benefit from access to this fund or any suggestions for spending the devolved highways budget.  (No replies as yet).

Committee are asked to consider:

· Suggestions for developing the road safety champions’ role and how Jo and David might be supported in their role.

· How best to use the £2000.  

Some background:-

I have been provided with maps showing the location of accidents in Claremont and Weaste over the past three years.  The figures are for injury accidents i.e., they do not include accidents where there were no injuries nor near misses.

If any committee members want to look at the maps, they can arrange that with me.

From a lay person’s scanning of the maps, it is clear that numerically, most accidents involve cars and their occupants.  It is also clear that injury accidents are clustered most densely on major roads – Eccles Old Road; Lancaster Road; the East Lancs Road / A6; Manchester Road near the Children’s Hospital. 

The stretch of Eccles Old Road near Hope Hospital up to the junction with Lancaster road has a particularly high concentration of minor accidents.

Accidents involving children are more prevalent in Weaste.

Engineers have particular triggers (3 accidents in a cluster within a 3-year period) for more intensive scrutiny.  They study accidents in more detail to see if there is a pattern and whether there are any engineering measures which should reduce the likelihood of future accidents.

As a result of this more intensive scrutiny, the following schemes are programmed to take place:

· A “safer routes to school” initiative around Lightoaks Schools.

· Improved pedestrian facilities on Manchester Road / Chorley Road.

· Speed cameras on Lancaster Road and Eccles Old Road.

· Anti-skid measures on Bentcliffe Way / Centenary Circle

No further safety schemes have been identified as yet by engineers.
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